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City of Long Beach
Working Together to Serve

Office of Gerrie Schipske
Councilwoman, Fifth District

Memorandum

January 22, 2008

HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

Councilwoman Gerrie SchipskeGG

R-16

Subject:	AGENDA ITEM : Use of Refuse Funds for Street Sweeping

BACKGROUND
The City provides street debris removal services to residents so they can live, work, and
visit in a safe and healthy city with clean streets . To that end, the Street Sweeping
Division operated a fleet of twenty liquefied natural gas street sweepers as mandated by
Southern California Air Quality Management District Rule 1186 . The division also swept
approximately 170,000 curb miles in FY 07, diverting 13,200 tons of debris from storm
drains. In addition to sweeping beach parking lots five days a week, approximately
4,200 alley miles (or approximately 560 alleys) were swept in FY 07 .

The City of Long Beach currently pays for street sweeping services out of the City's
General Fund . However, several cities in California consider street sweeping services
as part of their refuse collection operation, as street sweeping actually removes refuse
and other debris from City streets . These cities utilize refuse collection funds to pay for
street sweeping .

RECOMMENDATION
Request that the City Manager evaluate the feasibility of using refuse collection funds to
pay for street sweeping services .




